OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR

SEP 2 8 2018

To the Members of the California State Assembly:
[ am returning Assembly Bill 3145 without my signature.

This bill allows state supervisors and managers to receive paid family leave benefits by
enrolling into the state Disability Insurance program.

The Department of Human Resources is developing a plan to offer paid family leave
benefits to state managers and supervisors by July 1, 2019. This effort will not have the
significant administrative costs of this bill and is therefore a better way to provide this
benefit,

Sincerely,
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Edmund G\Brown Jr.
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